THE FLORIDA SENATE

Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1100



SENATOR DEBBIE MAYFIELD

17th District

July 27, 2017

The Honorable Jason Fischer Representative, District 16 4130 Salisbury Road, Suite 2300 Jacksonville, FL 32216

Re: Duval County Audit Request

Dear Representative Fischer,

COMMITTEES:

Education, Vice Chair Appropriations Subcommittee on the Environment and Natural Resources Appropriations subcommittee on General Government Banking and Insurance Judiciary

JOINT COMMITTEES:

Joint Legislative Auditing Committee, Alternating Chair

I am in receipt of your letter requesting the Auditor General to conduct an operational audit of the Duval County School District's budgetary and spending practices. Per our discussion, I do not feel that this request is warranted at this time. As you are aware, the Auditor General recently completed an Operational audit of the Duval County School District. This report covered the 2015-2016 school year and was published on March 10, 2017. It is my understanding that the elected school board members have requested a forensic audit to be conducted. Once that report is published and reviewed, then we can revisit whether the Auditor General should conduct another audit.

As always, I appreciate your hard work and dedication to the citizens of Florida. If you have any questions or concerns about this request moving forward, please don't hesitate to give me a call.

Sincerely,

Debbie Mayfield

State Senator, District 17

Cc: Kathy Dubose, Sherrill F. Norman, Auditor General

REPLY TO:

900 E. Strawbridge Avenue, Melbourne, Florida 32901 (321) 409-2025

☐ 1801 27th Street, Vero Beach, Florida 32960 (772) 226-1970

☐ 324 Senate Office Building, 404 South Monroe Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1100 (850) 487-5017

Senate's Website: www.flsenate.gov

JOE NEGRON
President of the Senate

ANITERE FLORES
President Pro Tempore